
 

 
 
 
 
12 January 2021 
 
 
Dear Parents and Students 
 
I know that you would wish to be updated on the ongoing developments of The Sir John 
Brunner Foundation, which is the Multi-Academy Trust that the College is part of. 
 
I have been both Chief Executive of the Foundation and the Principal of Sir John Deane’s 
Sixth Form College for a number of years.  A key part of the strategic plan of the Foundation 
is that, as more schools join, the separation of roles becomes important.  That time is now 
as we are set to welcome our third academy to the Foundation. 
 
I am pleased to share with you that from 1 September 2021, I will be Chief Executive of The 
Sir John Brunner Foundation.  Over the coming months the Trustees will appoint a new 
Principal for the College. 
 
As Chief Executive of the Foundation I will continue to have responsibility for the strategic 
direction of the college and will be fully immersed in the culture and ethos which is so vitally 
important to the success of students.  My commitment to Sir John Deane’s remains 
unchanged and I am very much looking forward to being part of the college’s continued 
success. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
Miss K Kirkwood 
Principal 


